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The role of communists
No one can deny that the masses of 

tfomen m  the United States lack full 
democratic rights. This lack of rig
hts is felt particularly severly by 
working class women who do not have 
the same rights as men to jobs, job 
training, job promotions, equal pay 
for equal work, etc. For oppressed 
nationality working women this in
equality is interwoven with the na
tional oppression they face into a 
bleak fabric of capitalist brutality. 
The great masses of women also lack 
many other elementary rights such as 
the right to free and safe abortion 
in demand and an end to forced ster
ilizations (of opressed nationality 
women), and an end to being used as 
?umea pigs for testing of birth con 
trol pills, etc.

The current economic crisis has in. 
tensely affected working women as 
they face massive lay-offs, cut-back' 
m  the work week, fewer and fewer 
job opportunities, higher prices,and 
general cut-backs m  social services,

All the various types and instan
ces of women's oppression are reflec 
tive of their lack of democratic 
rights, (the "right" to be equal 
wage slaves with men). It is the 
task of communists to analyze the 
movement of women —  historically 
and currently —  and to synthesize 
the struggle of women around partial 
demands. In doing this we develop 
the commonality of those struggles-- 
the mass line -- EQUAL RIGHTS FOR 
.WOMEN!!

THE EQUAL RIGHTS AMENDMENT

The struggle of women for their 
rights is a historic one, whose cur
rent manifestations have found ex
pression in the heroic stand of the 
Farah and Oneita strikers -- most of 
whom were oppressed nationality wo
men, and who raised special demands 
regarding women. However the overall 
political movement of women has his
torically been led by bourgeois and 
petty-bourgeois women (particularly 
the movement to win women the vote) 
There is nothing at all strange m  
this. Capitalism sees to it that the 
working masses are kept culturally 
and politically backward —  other* 
wise it would not be capitalism.
As the most cultured and best-educa
ted among the masses of women it is 
natural for them to articulate the 
political demands of women and to 
try and win leadership of the move
ment of women for democracy As Com
rade Lenin remarked -- every demo
cratic demand put forward by commun
ists has been put forward before us 
by the bourgeoisie and the petty- 
bourgeoisie. And, of course, they 
put these demands forward m  their 
own class interests. There is no
thing profound about this observa
tion either -- it is an ABC of Marx
ism. The petty-bourgeoisie have ex
pressed the demand for women's right 
by fighting for the passage of the 
Equal Rights Amendment. This is a 
proposed amendment to the U.S. Con
stitution which reads "Equality of 
rights under the law shall not be 
denied or abridged by the U.S. or by 
any State on account of sex. The Cop 
gress shall have the power to enfor
ce,, by appropriate legislation, the 
provisions of-this article " Various 
bourgeois and petty-bourgeois forces
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have attempted without success, to 
pass this amendment since 1923, but 
with the impetus of the massive up
risings of the oppressed nationali
ties m  the 1960's, the women were 
again stirred into motion in the 
struggle for their democratic rights 
and the fight for the passage of the 
ERA was resumed. ATM believes that 
those groups which opposed the ERA 
because it is being championed by 
the petty-bourgeoisie are incorrect, 
and are, m  fact, capitulating lead
ership of the women's democratic 
movement to the bourgeoisie and pet
ty-bourgeoisie.
As we have said, capitalism makes 

it inevitable that the more educated 
representatives from among the mass
es will be the first to put forward 
democratic demands. And of course, 
the bourgeoisie will often be split 
(tactically) in their attitude to
ward these demands. For instance, 
Gerald Ford, Nelson Rockefeller, the 
AFL-CIO and others support the pas
sage of the ERA. Opponents include 
the Teamsters, the Mormon Church, 
Barry Goldwater, the CPUSA, etc. The 
Rockerfellers and company see the 
ERA as a way to pacify the rising 
demands of women and at the same 
time will try to use it to attack 
protective legislation. The Gold- 
waters and company see only the as
pects of formal equality and are 
afraid that their profits will be 
cut by having to give equal pay for 
equal work, etc. (Goldwater and 
other "conservatives" like him rep
resent the interests of the smaller 
monopolists, or non-monopoly capit
alists who often operate in the 
South and Southwest where it is 
somewhat easier for them to super- 
exploit women workers). We don't 
know of any democratic demand which 
doesn't call for such tactical dif
ferences among the capitalist class. 
This doesn't mean that we base OUR 
(communists) stand on what one or 
another capitalist grouping does, 
(although we must take such contra
dictions into account). The quest
ions that communists must ask m  
determining their position are. (1) 
what does this movement represent, 
and can we win the leadership of it, 
(and if so, how9), (2) can the ERA 
represent a step forward for the 
masses of women, especially working 
women9

THE ONLY REAL FREEDOM 
IS SOCIALISM'

Before answering these questions 
we want to make clear that NO reforr

can truly emancipate women. As long 
as capitalism exists, with a handful 
of parasites controlling all the 
land, banks and factories, with the 
rest of us HAVING to work for them 
to survive —  women will face oppres 
sion and exploitation. Only social
ism, a system run by and for working 
people, can emancipate women and 
create the real conditions for their 
equality. This does not mean however 
that we cannot better the condition 
of the masses of women, even under 
capitalism. WE CAN —  if we fight 
to do so.

WHY ARE THERE COMMUNISTS9?

In examining the historic struggle 
for women we can see that this move
ment involves the broad masses of 
working women, and is aimed at the 
capitalist class.

In March 1908 thousands of the 
working women of New York City took 
to the streets in demand of the 8 
Jhour working day, the right to vote, 
and an end to child labor.

In 1909, 30,000 women members of 
the International Ladies Garment 
Workers Union from New York, Phila
delphia and Chicago went on strike. 
Their strike brought the union shop 
to the garment industry and repre
sented a great step of advance for 
the entire working class. (Note: As 
an example of the special oppression 
of women, they were excluded from 
unions for decades. The American Fed 
cration of Labor, founded m  1880, 
excluded both women and oppressed 
nationalities from membership )

The 1960's and 1970's has witness
ed the thousands of Farah working 
women standing up to the cops, dogs 
and tear gas m  struggle against the 
oppression they faced as Chicanas, 
as workers and as women. It was the
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united strength of both Black and 
White women which brought a union to 
the Oneita Knitting Mills located 
in the Black Belt South.

At present the women's movement is 
under the leadership of bourgeois 
and petty-bourgeois women The Na
tional Organization of.Women is more 
or less the organizational embodi
ment of this leadership However it 
need not REMAIN UNDER THEIR LEADER
SHIP if only communists show them
selves to be willing, able and ef
fective organizers of their struggle 
for equality -- if communists think 
and act like REVOLUTIONARIES, inst
ead of cowering in fear of what the 
bourgeoisie MIGHT do with the ERA.
If we are merely content to sit on 
the sidelines and look down upon the 
women's movement, then of course, it 
will remain essentially reformist. 
But this is not the path of commun
ists. We are revolutionaries— eagear

to respond to any challenge if it 
will help lead the masses towards 
socialist revolution. Our ONLY rea
son for existence is to give leader
ship to the spontaneous struggles of 
the masses, to organize that-strug1- 
gle and give it a conscious direc
tion We do not exist merely to 
write polemics, to talk profoundly, 
or to congratulate ourselves on the 
correctness of our line. No comrades 
we communists are people of ACTION, 
and we CAN win the leadership of the 
masses of women if we answer the 
question of £RA correctly.

IS THE ERA A "SHAM" REFORM7

To pose the question of the ERA 
as one of "genuine" or "sham" refom 
is to betray one's total ignorance 
of Marxism-Leninism. The Workers 
Viewpoint Organization is particul
arly famous for this creative pro

fundity. The WVO purports to be 
telling us something exciting and 
new by saying that the bourgeoisie 
will try and use various reforms to 
split the working class, to channel 
its energy along the line of least 
resistence, etc. This observation 
is as profound as saying "capital- 
sim means exploitation" -- the most 
backward worker knows this. The 
most backward worker also knows that 
the capitalists will also try to 
strengthen their hands through tr
ade union contracts1 Yes, astonish
ed comrades from TWO —  those nasty 
capitalists try and use trade union 
contracts to divide the working 
class (particularly skilled and un
skilled), to channel the workers' 
struggle along the path of least 
resistence (extended grievance pro
cedure, arbitration, etc.). And, of 
course, what is true in the realm

' (Continued on page ll)

SUPPORT STRUGGLE OF THE PALESTINIAN PEOPLE!
We have a common enemy
For the past couple months we have 

been hearing reports about the so- 
called "riots" occurring in Jerusa
lem, in the occupied West Bank of 
Jordan During the course of these 
"riots" several Arabs have been 
killed, and scores wounded. What is 
going on in the West Bank9

HOMELAND STOLEN

In the late 1940's over a million 
Palestinian's were forcibly removed 
from their historic homeland —  
forced to migrate into foreign coun
tries as "refugees" by the Israelis 
who occupied 524 Arab towns and 
villages, of which they completely 
destroyed 385. When they left Pales
tine, they were mostly penniless, 
having lost not only their land,but 
their homes, businesses and farms. 
This shameful act was committed by 
the Zionists (Zionism is a movement 
inspired by British capitalism to 
"create" a Jewish nation in the mid
east by settling it with European 
Jews, under the leadership of Jewish 
capitalism in order to protect and 
expand British interests m  that 
region.), who were financed and mil
itarily equipped by the capitalists 
of Britain and. the United States. 
Having driven out the Palestinian 
people the Zionists then proceeded 
to bring in Jewish settlers from all 
over the world. These were people 
from Europe, the United States, and 
the Third World What did they harve ' 

in common? Mainly their religion.

On the other hand, the Palestin
ian people had inhabited their home
land for centuries, developing their 
land, their language and their cul
ture While the majority of the peo
ple were of the Moslem faith, they 
lived m  harmony with both Christian 
and Jews. (Before the first wave of 
Jewish immigrants started arriving 
in 1881, Palestine had a population 
of half a million, most of whom were 
either Moslem or Christian, only 
20,000 were Jewish.) The Palestinian 
people were self-governing and were 
known for their art, their industry 
and their independence. Ever since 
the Zionist movement began (in the 
late 19th century) the Palestinian Young Palestinian liberation fighters.
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led m  size, through WARS since it 
was first established).
2. To have a permanent "policeman" 
to do its dirty-work in the Mid- 
East, to keep especially the oil- 
producing states "in line".
3. To solve the "Jewish problem". 
Rather than dealing with the histor
ical anti-Semitism (particularly of 
the European countries), the capit
alists chose to export it to the 
Middle East at the expense of the 
Palestinians.

And of course the Zionist capital
ists are rewarded for their treach
ery (towards both Palestinians and 
Jews), with fat government salaries, 
directorships of companies and banks 
etc. In the meantime the ordinary 
Jewish citizen has to pay the wor
ld's highest taxes, continually 
fight imperialist wars, and, for the 
dark-skinned Jews -- face racism 
and social and economic discrimi
nation.

HEROIC PALESTINIAN PEOPLE!'

From the day they were driven 
from their land the Palestinians 
have been fighting heroically to 
regain it. In spite of the fact 
that the Zionist army is one of the 
best equipped m  the world includ
ing atomic weapons, the Palestin
ians have fought them at every turn. 
Starting out at first with old used 
weapons (often captured from the 
Zionists), they have today a modem,

(Continued on page 5)

people have fought to maintain their 
sovereignty and independence against 
British colonialism and U.S. imperi
alism.

So we have a contrast
Israel* an artificially created 

state which lacks anything in the 
way of common historical develop
ment, (other than its theft of Pal
estine) ,

Palestine, a nation developed thr
oughout the course of hundreds of 
years, with its own land, language 
and culture
Why, then, was Israel created9 

1. To give the United States a foot
hold in the Middle East. By creating 
a puppet state, dependent on itself, 
the United States could begin to 
realize its expansionist ambitions 
in the Middle East, (Israel has trip
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of economics is at least as true m  
the realm of politics. Does WVO 
r e a l l y  believe that even in its 
progressive period the bourgeoisie 
saw political democracy as anything 
besides a ruse with which to fool 
the working masses7 WVO does not 
answer with facts, the question -- 
can the ERA represent a forward step 
for the masses of women7 They in
stead chose to rant and rave about 
how the ERA will "split the working 
class" (with no proof offered of 
course):

"They (the liberals) help to lay 
the groundwork for women to fight 
with men for jobs, pitting women 
against men and helping to pro-

REVOLUTION...
(Continued from page 10) 

ce will show, their construction of 
socialism, aid to liberation strug
gles, encouragement of the unity of 
the Second world countries, their 
policy of dialogue with the Third 
world countries, their exposure of 
social-imperialism, sham Detente, 
etc.

ONLY REVOLUTION CAN PREVENT WAR!!

Given the current situation and 
the present balance of forces, what 
are our tasks7
Concretely the task of communists 

is to rouse the masses.m revolu
tionary struggle against the war 
danger. This means that we must con
duct propaganda among communists and 
the advanced elements on this ques
tion and tram them to rouse and 
lead the masses m  struggle against 
the source of war.We can win over 
the advanced ONLY by providing cor
rect leadership to the mass strug
gles —  linking the partial demands 
of the masses' to the demands for 
democracy, self-determination, jobs, 
not imperialist War, and for social
ism. This leadership must be revolu
tionary and not reformist which 
means that we must train the advanc
ed in those struggles -- for this, 
propanga^da alone is insufficient. 
The advanced must be taught HOW to 
lead the legal struggles, HOW to 
organize illegal work; HOW to agi
tate among the masses, etc., etc.
We must work with the advanced and 
intermediate elements to link every 
democratic and economic struggle to 
the war danger —  to show the masses 
step by step, that only the over
throw of capitalism can put an end 
to war1
We must develop and lead the strug 

gles of the oppressed nationalities. 
The national movements have dealt 
the sharpest blows internally to U.S 
imperialism since the Civil War. We 
must give these movements consistent 
revolutionary direction -- by direct 
involvement in them, and by isolat
ing and exposing the reformists and 
revisionists whose influence is 
growing and expanding m  these move
ments .

In the trade unions we must oppose 
the jingoism, chauvinism and patri
otism of the trade union bureaucrats 
-- with our internationalism -- 
leading the struggle to organize the 
unorganized (a large percentage of 
whom are oppressed nationalities), 
to end the deportation of undocu
mented workers and showing the work
ers what a war between the superpow-

mote a split m  the working class, 
diverting attention from the real 
enemy -- the bourgeoisie."
(Workers Viewpoint, vol.l,#l,p.20)

And they go on to say that the ERA 
will not bring even temporary bene
fits to working people. These are 
certainly fine assertions —  unfor
tunately WVO offers not ONE fact to 
back them up! What is a fact is that 
women's inequality is, by and large, 
sanctioned by law and "custom". It 
is a fact that masses of women are 
fighting against this. It is a fact 
that the ERA will knock down those 
barriers, as long as its passage is 
won through revolutionary mass strug 
gle.

"But wait a minute", WVO will say, 
"What about protective legistation"?
Anyone who believes that the bour

geoisie needs an ERA to attack the 
hard-won gains of workers really

ers would really mean
We must do systematic agitation 

and propaganda among the masses to 
get them to give material support 
to the liberation struggles of the 
Third World, and to support the con
struction, development and policies 
of the socialist countries, led by 
China and Albania. We must also 
build their support for the Second 
and Third World countries insofar 
as they are objectively opposing su
perpower control, interference and 
bullying

We must lead the masses in oppos
ing sham detente and phony disarma
ment and demand instead that the US 
and the USSR pledge themselves never 
to be the first to use nuclear wea
pons, that both superpowers destroy 
all their nuclear weapons and that 
they dismantle and remove all their 
foreign military bases.

In response to the war danger, 
there is bound to be an increase m  
tue peace sentiments of the masses. 
We must utilize these sentiments to 
lead the struggle for peace m  a 
revolutionary way opposing social- 
pacifism -- mass demonstrations, 
political strikes, etc., led m  the 
direction of the struggle for demo
cracy, self-determination for the 
oppressed nations and for socialism.

WAR' '

If a war should break out we must 
do widespread agitation under the 
slogan "Turn the Imperialist War In
to a Civil War!" In order to do 
this will require, of course, a fun
ctioning and well-organized illegal 
underground apparatus which we can
not wait until the event of a war 
to create. Failure to get prepared 
now will prove fatal m  wartime.

It will be our task to utilize the 
war situation (which heightens ca
pitalist contradictions to the ex
treme) to work for the DEFEAT of oui 
government -- to facilitate its de
feat by agitating and leading the 
masses m  mass action against the 
war.

"A revolutionary class cannot 
but wish for the defeat of its 
government m  a reactionary war 
(e.g., Viet Nam - ATM), and can
not fail to see that the latter's 
military reverses must facilitate 
its overthrow." (Lenin)
A world war will undoubtedly cre

ate a massive crisis in the U.S., 
and result m  enormous mass suffer
ing and misery. This will inevitably 
give rise to revolutionary senti
ments among the masses.

"It is our duty to help the masses 
become conscious of these moods, 
deepen them and give them shape

does have illusions about capital
ism. The bourgeoisie is attacking 
protective legislation all over the 
country —  NOT because of the ERA 
(which hasn't even been passed) —  
but because they are in the middle 
of a severe economic crisis, and 
because COMMUNISTS are not leading 
the struggle of the masses to defend 
protective legislation and to expand 
it to cover all workers.

No, the WVO acts m  the manner of 
those petty-bourgeois politicians 
referred to by the Comintern in 
1930 m  their resolution on the Ne
gro Question. The WVO refuses to 
fight for "formal" equality. "In the 
U.S. today where bourgeois democracy 
is highly consummated, to demand con 
stitutional reforms (as distinct 
from concrete legislation such as 
specific protective legislation) 
that only grant abstract principles 

(Continued on page 12)

This task finds correct express
ion only in the slogan, convert 
the imperialist war into a civil 
war; all consistently waged class 
struggles m  wartime and all 
seriously conducted 'mass action' 
tactics inevitably lead to this.
It is impossible to foretell 
whether a powerful revolutionary 
movement will flare up in con
nection with, during or after the 
first or the second imperialist 
war of the Great Powers; in any 
case it is our bounden duty to 
work systematically and unswerv
ingly in this direction." (Lenin, 
SOCIALISM AND WAR)

Comrades, our slogan does not mean 
we expect the masses to immediately 
rise up in arms if a war breaks out. 
We know that we still lack a Marxist 
Leninist Party at all —  let alone 
one with a history of work and wide
spread connections among the masses. 
Nevertheless, we cannot use this as 
an excuse, even in wartime, to fail 
to do systematic agitation among the 
masses —  to tell them the TRUTH 
about the war and to lead the strug
gle against it.

REVOLUTION IS THE MAIN TREND'!

JOBS, NOT IMPERIALIST WAR'!

SMASH THE IMPERIALIST WAR 
PREPARATIONS!'

WORKERS AND OPPRESSED PEOPLES OF 
THE WORLD UNITE!'

All references come from t)ie fol
lowing sources.
(1) Peking Review -- all from 1970- 
1976.
(2) Albania Today -- all from 1974- 
1976.
(3) Lenin Collected Works, vol. 20, 
the article SOCIALISM AND WAR.
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(Continued from page 11) 
of equality is nothing but reaction
ary!" (ibid. pg. 18). The Comintern 
said in reference to those who would 
substitute the revolutionary formu
lation of democratic demands (such 
as Equal Rights for Women) with long 
lists of "concrete" demands:

"One should not venture to draw 
up a complete program of some 
kind, or a system of 'positive' 
partial demands. Such programs 
on the part of petty-bourgeois 
politicians should be exposed 
as attempts to divert the masses 
from the necessary hard struggles 
by fostering reformist and demo
cratic illusions among them."

But the WVO would have to say that 
the Cl was wrong, that they don't 
understand that imperialism is re
action all along the line, that 
bourgeois democracy —  "has not be
come thoroughly reactionary, and., 
serves to usher in fascism." (op 
cit., pg 18) No, rather than start
ing from the partial demands of wo- 
men (for daycare, welfare, equal pay 
for equal work, right to jobs, etc) 
and linking those partial struggles 
to the basic democratic demand for 
equal rights and mobilizing and or
ganizing a revolutionary struggle 
for that demand -- WVO would rather 
break the basic demand down into 
small component partial demands, 
which are of course, "realizable" 
and "concrete". Lenin had to deal 
with the same type of arguments and 
he responded as follows*

"That objection reveals complete 
failure to understand the relation 
between democracy m  general and 
capitalism. The conditions that 
make it impossible for the op
pressed classes to 'excersize' 
their democratic rights are not 
the exception under capitalism; 
they are typical of the system.
In most cases the right of divorce 
will remain unrealisable under 
capitalism, for the oppressed sex 
is subjugated economically. No 
matter how much democracy there 
is under capitalism, the woman 
remains a 'domestic slave', a 
slave locked up m  the bedroom, 
nursery, kitchen. The right to 
elect their 'own' people's judges, 
officials, school-teachers, jury
men, etc., is likewise in most 
cases unrealisable under capital
ism precisely because of the 
economic subjection of the workers 
and peasants. The same applies 
to the democratic republic, our 
programme defines it as 'govern
ment by the people' though all 
(communists) know perfectly well 
that under capitalism, even in 
the most democratic republic, 
there is bound to be bribery of 
officials by the bourgeoisie and 
an alliance of stock exchange and 
the government.
"Only those who cannot think 
straight or have no knowledge of 
Marxism will conclude* so there 
is no point m  having a republic, 
no point m  freedom of divorce, 
no point in democracy, no point 
in self-determination of nations! 
But Marxists know that democracy 
does not abolish class oppression 
It only makes the class struggle 
more direct, wider, more open 
and pronounced, and that is what 
we need. The fuller the freedom 
of divorce, the clearer will women 
see that the source of their
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'domestic' slavery is capitalism, 
not lack of rights. The more demo
cratic the system of government, 
the clearer will the workers see 
that the root evil is capitalism, 
not lack of rights." (LCW, vol.
23, pg. 73) •

It is WVO's failure to grasp the 
relationship between the struggle 
for democracy and the struggle for 
socialism that leads them to their 
dead end. Socialism does not occur 
as the result of one big battle 
which happens after communists do 
a certain amount of agitation and 
propaganda. .Socialism will occur as 
j result of numerous batcles »<n the 
economic and political front, during 
which communists try to lead the 
masses, THROUGH THEIR OWN EXPERIENCE 
to the conclusion that revolution 
is necessary and inevitable. More
over, someday the proletariat will 
have to exercise a system of prole
tarian democracy (as well as dicta
torship). It will not learn how to 
do this except through the most con
sistent struggle for democracy (es
pecially for oppressed nationalities 
and women) under capitalism, thirdly 
the masses will learn that only re
volutionary struggle can win them 
any type of meaningful concession 
from the bourgeoisie. Lastly, the 
masses will learn that it is not the 
lack of democracy which underlies 
their misery —  but capitalism, that 
only socialism can bring women true 
equality and emancipation.

OUR TASKS

Presently their is a big debate 
going on inside of the National Or
ganization of Women between the bour 
geoisie and upper petty-bourgeoisie 
who want to confine NOW to strictly 
feminist issues and to the organiz
ing of professional women; and the 
petty-bourgeoisle who want to con
centrate on organizing working women 
and minorities, raising issues per
tinent to the latter. Right now, the 
latter are gaming the upper hand 
.and they will take their feminist 
stand and viewpoint into the class, 
(witness Alice Doesn't Day, which 
caught al1 Communists unprepared 
to lead). We can't let them Win 
the leadership of the masses of work 
m g  women

"It is our direct duty to concern 
ourselves with every liberal ques
tion, to determine our Social- 
Democratic attitude towards it, to 
help the proletariat to take an 
active part in its solution and 
to accomplish the solution in its 
own, proletarian way. Those who
refrain from concerning themselves

m  this way (whatever their in
tentions) m  actuality leave the 
liberals m  command, place in 
their hands the political educatio 
of the workers, and concede the 
hegemony m  the political struggle 
to elements which, in the final 
analysis, are leaders of bourgeois 
democracy." (LCW, vol. 5, pg. 341)

We communists must be the hardest 
fighters for the demands of women 
but we MUST link it to the struggle 
for Equal Rights. We must be the one 
who organize the entire working 
class to strike and demonstrate for 
the passage of the ERA, m  order to 
force a genuine concession from the 
capitalists. In the course of this 
struggle we must show the masses 
that only socialism can grant true 
democracy to women. If we don't, 
then the ERA will result only in a 
few token jobs for professional wo
men, it will be used to split the 
class, and it will end up as a 
"sham" reform, (witness what happen
ed to the democratic movement of 
Afro-Americans when there were no 
communist organizations capable of 
maintaining the momentum of that 
struggle, of organizing it and giv
ing it a consistently revolutionary 
direction).

FASCISM

WVO is fond of saying that the 
ERA is a capitalist device for ush- 

-- ering in fascism. It is true that 
every bouregois-democratic state 
contains within itself the seeds of 
fascism - this is elementary know
ledge. However we don't defeat fa
scism by NOT fighting for democracy, 
we defeat fascism by utilizing the 
economic and political struggles of 
the masses to organize and lead 
truly mass actions which break the 
boundaries of bourgeois legality -- 
to organize revolutionary struggle. 
Because ONLY revolutionary struggle 
can prevent fascism - can beat back “ 
the fascist front groups which play 
upon the degenerate culture promot
ed the liberals to push women "back 
into the home", to chain them with 
passivity, to confine them to dom
esticate slavery. (And it is not 
"proof" that the ERA helps usher m  
fascism because fascist groups use 
it to push "women-back-to-the-home" 
ideology. The fascists are going f 
to attack ALL progressive and revo
lutionary demands - especially self 
determination and socialism - does 
this mean that we don't raise them?] 
What is despicable and opportunist 
about the WVO's assertions in this 
regard is that they substitute 
facts with quotes from Dimitroff 
taken out of context to "prove" 
their assertion.

CONCLUSION

We call upon all Marxist-LenimstS 
and other revolutionaries to take 
up the struggle for women's equal 
rights, to win the leadership of 
the struggle for the ERA; to expose 
the petty-bourgeois reformists who 
try to channel this struggle into 
petition drives and congressional 
pressure campaigns. Let us organ
ize this struggle so that the mas
ses can learn, through their own 
experience, HOW to fight a revolu
tion, HOW to struggle for democracy, 
and WHY socialist revolution is in
evitable .

EQUAL RIGHTS FOR WOMEN -- FIGHT 
FOR THE ERA'!'
WORKERS AND OPPRESSED PEOPLES OF 
THE WORLD UNITE!!!
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